D R A F T
Notes of Meeting of the Haslemere Neighbourhood Plan
Organising Group held at Haslemere Town Hall

on November 7th  2012

Present: Kelan Hunt, Matthew Bowcock, Cyndy Lancaster, John Moxon, David Simmons, Doug Chandler, Martin Hughes, Ken Griffiths, Marion Meecham, Victoria Leake, Clive Rollinson, Maria Mateo, Ann Finlayson, Nikki Barton, Peter Isherwood, Richard Oldham, Lesley Banfield, David O’brien, Sahran Abeysundara, Colston Sanger, Fiona Carter, Stewart Brown (Chairman)
Karen Cosgoe (?) (Facilitator)
Apologies: Robert Serman, Julianne Evans, Sarah Thurston, Stephen Mulliner, James Mackie. Jane Chandler
Notes of previous meeting:

The notes of the meeting held on 23rd October 2012 were accepted as an accurate record of what was agreed at that meeting.
Meeting Notes:

1. The Chairman welcomed all attendees and, as there were several new joiners, the members of the meeting introduced themselves around the table.
2. Ann Finlayson then explained a diagram prepared by the ad hoc sub group set up at the last meeting. The diagram illustrated the proposed steps in the process of preparing and consulting on a neighbourhood plan up to and including referendum, final adoption of the plan by the local authority and the setting up of implementation groups to carry through follow up actions. The meeting then broke into small groups to discuss whether the diagram made sense, was complete and was sufficiently clear for the general public. It was agreed that the diagram would be a very helpful tool but that it needed amendments both in content and layout. The comments of the breakout groups were recorded and the authors of the diagram (Ann and Matthew) will consider how the proposed changes could be accommodated and will circulate a revised version in due course.
Key thoughts captured during the discussion included:

· Irrespective of the boundary anyone who feels that Haslemere is “their town” should be invited to get involved

· Need to be ready to set up action/doing groups in parallel with the “Set Up” process – seek quick wins

· Concern that the plan is not just about planning and buildings but should include quality of life, well being etc.

· Plan needs a long term perspective (15/20years into the future) 
· Identify “show stoppers” - what could de-rail process?
3. It was noted that the task of the Organising Group (OG) is to complete the first phase of the overall process, described in the diagram as “Set Up”, to the point where a set of proposals can be presented and explained to the wider community so that the process of formal consultation and plan preparation can “legitimately” commence. The Chairman explained that it was proposed, by the sub-group, that this task should be divided between three smaller task groups. Members would be drawn initially from the OG but the groups should be free, once formed, to co-opt other volunteers with relevant skills/expertise. It was proposed that the three task groups should develop proposals on “Governance”, “Inclusiveness and Engagement” and “Planning the Plan”. The meeting then broke into three groups to discuss whether the sub group proposal had identified all the issues each task group should consider, what the outcome of their work should be and what “success would look like”? The proposal to form the three task groups was then unanimously agreed and the responses to the foregoing questions were recorded for each task group (subsequently handed to the preliminary leaders for consideration in their work group)
4. Volunteers were then sought for each task group. An preliminary leader for each group was nominated with the task of arranging a first meeting for their group at which each group would elect a “chair” from amongst its members. The volunteers and preliminary leader for each group were as follows: 
Governance: Martin Hughes*; Ann Finlayson; Lesley Banfield; David Simmons; Richard Oldham; Peter Isherwood; Stephen Mulliner*; Stewart Brown ( preliminary leader)

Inclusiveness and Engagement: Clive Rollinson; Nikki Barton; Victoria Leake ( preliminary leader); Maria Mateo; Ann Finlayson: Marion Meechan ; Jane Hinton*.

Planning the Plan: David O’Brien; John Motson; Doug Chandler; Nikki Barton; Lesley Banfield; Kelan Hunt; Ken Griffiths; Sahran Abeysundara; Matthew Bowcock (preliminary leader)
* Not present at meeting but subsequently volunteered.

5. The likely timescale for the “Set Up” phase was discussed and It was agreed that a target of the end of February be set for completing the task groups’ work to the point where a clear set of proposals can be presented to the wider community, probably at a “Town Meeting”, though whether this is the most appropriate form of launch would be considered further by the Inclusiveness and Engagement Group. A provisional booking of the Haslemere Hall was made for a launch event on the evening of Tuesday March 5th 2013.
6. It was agreed that it will be important to develop a clear and inspirational statement of vision and mission but that it was too late in the evening to hold a constructive discussion. The matter will be a main topic for the next meeting of the OG and members were asked to develop their own proposals and exchange ideas by e-mail in the mean time.
7. There then followed a brief discussion as to which name the Town Council should register with Waverley when applying to designate the TC administrative boundary as a “designated area”. It was provisionally suggested that they register “Haslemere Neighbourhood Planning Forum” as the “official” name but that for operational purposes the body that will be set up as a result of the OG’s work could adopt a different name. (It has subsequently been concluded that as the Town Council itself is the “relevant body” as far as the legislation is concerned there is no need to register a separate name with Waverley. Submissions to Waverley will be made in the name of the Town Council and the name to be proposed for the body to be launched in March will be discussed at the next meeting of the OG.)   
Date of Next Meeting: 
Tuesday 4th December at 8:00pm at the Haslemere Hall
It is proposed that the main items on the agenda for the next meeting should be:

1. Initial feedback from task groups. What process/steps do they envisage? Are they on track for March 5th launch?
2. Discussion of Mission/Vision
3. Discussion of alternative names
4. Discuss set up of “doing groups”
All OG members are invited to contribute ideas on items 2,3 and 4 above before the meeting on the 4th December.
